
           BIBLE TRIVIA 
    

1.) According to Paul, how many righteous people 
are there? 

 

2.) What did Paul say was the fulfillment of the 
law? 

 

3.)  About how long was Christ on the cross before 

he said “My God, why hast thou forsaken me?” 
 

4.) Sarah was Abraham’s first wife who was his 

second? 
 

5.) Who took his rod and stretched out his 

hand upon the waters of Egypt to turn them 

into blood? 
 
 

 
 

SERMONS FOR 

SUNDAY 
 

 

A.M.: Dale Foster 

Wait on the Lord 

Isaiah 40:26-31 
P.M. Cancelled 

 
 ------------------ 
                  

WEDNESDAY NIGHT BIBLE 

DEVOTIONAL 
 

Cancelled 

 

Cancelled 

        

Welcome Visitors    
 

We want to personally thank you for joining us 

today. It is our prayer you leave our worship service 

with an uplifted spirit. Below is what you can expect 

during our services. 
 

SINGING: Non-instrumental singing plays a great 

part of our worship services. We hope that you will 

find this to be an uplifting praise to the Lord. (Eph. 

5:19) 
 

LORD’S SUPPER: Each Sunday we observe the 

Lord’s Supper, which reflects on the death, burial 

and resurrection of our Lord Jesus, and the hope of 

everlasting life we now can live through Him. (I Cor. 

11:23-26)  
 

CONTRIBUTION: During the service, we as 
members are given the opportunity to give a portion 
of what God has given us. This money is used to 
support the church and to help spread God’s Word. 
(I Cor. 16:2 

 ------------------ 
Schedule of Services 

Only online services are available, all 

Sunday night and Wednesday night 

service at the building are cancelled due 

to COVID-19. 

 

Sunday:    
Bible Study 9:00 a.m.  

Sunday Morning 10:00 a.m. 

Sunday Evening 6:00 p.m. 
 

Ladies Bible Class: (Sept-May) 

Tuesday      9:30 a.m. 
  

Wednesday Bible Class 7:00 p.m. 
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THE OFFENSE OF INGRATITUDE 

  
Rudeness never wins friends, and in my estimation, ingratitude is a form of rudeness. In 

spite of the ugliness of ingratitude, there are so many ungrateful people in this world 

Jesus healed ten lepers, and it must have saddened him when only one of the ten took 

time to thank him, for he asked, “Where are the nine?” 

 

Repeatedly, the holy spirit urged thanksgiving, especially in our prayer life. The Christians in 

Philippi were told “be not over anxious, but with prayers and supplication with thanksgiving, let 

your request be made known to God.” Likewise, the church in Thessalonica was told “In 

everything give thanks”. 

 

Yet, why do people fail to be grateful? I wish to share with you an article that I had filed 

under “Ingratitude” that lists six reasons People are not grateful. 

 

(1)  There are many who are thoughtless and though they might think thanks are not 

verbal in     their expression. 

(2)   Some people are so conceited they think they richly deserve everyone’s helping 

hand. On the                                                          other hand, some are so puffed up with 

pride  

(3) they will not admit that anyone has contributed to their success or well-being. 

(4) some are downright mean; they think everybody else is mean. They think no one 

would extend a helping hand to another out of the goodness of his heart, and those who 

seem to do so are trying to use you in some way to gain some advantage; and, of course, 

one does not need to be grateful toward such schemers. 

(5) some actually are so concerned about the gift, or rejoice so in it, they fail to 

appreciate the giver, 

(6) some are grateful and don’t think it is necessary to express it. 

 

Brethren, if you know how to be grateful, show it or express it. 
                                                                                                

                                                                                                                  Truman E. Spring  



Pray for our family 

 
“Therefore let us draw near with 

confidence to the throne of grace, so that 

we may receive mercy and find grace to help in time of 

need.” Hebrews 4:16 

 

Loycie Jefferson’s coworker Theresa had a 

benign brain tumor removed, keep in prayers. 
 

Sharon Bradley had minor hand surgery 

Tuesday, everything went well and she’s feeling good. 

 

Betty Love has been suffering with extreme 

fatigue and is scheduled for another treatment July 

15th.  

 

Sherlyn Cartwright had a minor setback, as 

she had to go back to the hospital for iv antibiotics 
and wound drain. 

 

Mark Florez (Shannon Cobb’s cousin) had 

fistula put in and will start dialysis 

and is need of a kidney transplant. 
 

Please remember: Betty Love, Bobby Freeman 

Myrtle Jones, Howard Roden, Russel Dukes Jr, 

Scott Warren And ALL of the first responders and 

those dealing with COVID-19. 

  
Bible Trivia Answers 

 
1.) None (Romans 3:10) 

 

2.) Love (Romans 13:10) 

 

3.) nine hours (Matthew 27:46) 

 

4.) Keturah (Genesis 25:1) 

 

5.) Aaron (Exodus 7:19-20) 

 

IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT REGARDING  

 
WORSHIP SERVICES 

Following Governor Abbott’s order for re-opening Texas 
the worship service in person is at a limited capacity.  
Beginning this Sunday, we will have worship services at the 
building and Facebook live/online service.  

If you are over the age of 65, or in a high-risk group, we 
encourage you to participate in our online services. 

We ask that you follow the guidelines below while 
worshipping at the building:  

- All attendees over the age of 10 will need to wear a 
face mask.  
- The only exceptions for wearing the face mask will be 
when partaking of the Lord’s Supper and men that are 
publicly speaking while leading in our worship service. 
- Enter and exit the building through the front door. This 
will help to minimize the touching of common items. 
- For communion, we will have disposable cups.  
They will be available as you enter the building. 
- Sit in alternate rows. Half of the auditorium rows will be 
closed. 
- Individuals may sit with members of their household but 
must maintain 6 feet between members of different 
households. 
- There will no bible classes, evening worship, Tuesday 
ladies bible class or Wednesday night services at this 
time. 
- Please maintain social distancing while fellowshipping 
with other members. 

We look forward to seeing each of you this Sunday. Please 
continue to pray that we all may come together soon with 
all of the saints here at 249 Church of Christ.  

It’s a girl
Congratulations to Dale foster on the 

birth of another great grandchild 

Adaline Sage Cooper 

                                       

 


